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Review of the Week 
 
What an incredible first term in school! Thank you and well done to all our children in school, who have made leaps of 
progress in the first half term.  
 
In the final week before half term, children were taking part in phonics assessments to move into their new groups once 
they had learned all the sounds in their current group. We saw lots of children moving groups and some even moving up 
more than 2 groups! Well done! 
Please make sure that your child is reading at least three times a week and practicing their phonics on the Seesaw videos 
weekly. These videos have been carefully selected for each class and year group. To help adults at home to practice these 
sounds further, teachers will be sticking the sounds that your child knows and needs to practice in their reading log. We 
know that getting reading right as early as possible, will give your child the best life opportunities as reading is the key to all 
learning.  
 
As part of improving the teaching and learning at FHIS, teachers 
were working hard on Friday’s teacher training day updating our 
whole school training on Kinetic Letters – our handwriting 
scheme of work. Kinetic Letters teaches children how to make 
their bodies stronger and the steps to take in developing 
automatic and carefully formed letters. The teaching of handwriting and presentation of writing 
is a school’s focus this year and will be an area that teachers will be sharing and celebrating with 
you this term.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Headline News 
VIP Tickets 

 

Opening the doors to celebrate our stars of the week! 
 
This term we will be sending home VIP ‘golden’ tickets to parents and guardians of 
children who are ‘stars of the week’. With this ticket you will be welcomed into 
school to see your child receive their star of the week certificate during our Friday 
afternoon celebration assembly. Celebration Assemblies are at 3pm every Friday and 
offer an opportunity for you to hear about the wonderful work that your child is 
doing in school. 
Shhhhh …..THIS WILL BE A SURPRISE! We ask that you do not tell your child that they 
have received star of the week and that you will be attending as it is always a magical 
experience when our children hear their name being called out.  
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Attendance 

 

 
 Attendance 21st October – 24th October 2024 

 

Chestnut – 90.2% 
Sycamore – 96.7% 
Ash – 92.4% 
Maple –90%  
Oak – 94.5% 
Willow – 94.8% 

                 Whole school – 93% 
 

Illness and Persistent 
Absence 

 

 

Did you know that if your child has 2 days off this term, they will 
be considered as persistently absent? 

Persistently absent is where your child’s attendance falls below 
96%. 

 
Attendance to school has a significant impact on your child’s 
success in life. In many cases where attendance is lower, this can 
negatively impact a child both academically and socially and 
emotionally. By missing school, children can miss key learning and 
opportunities to socialise and build friendships with their peers.  
 
As a school, we understand that at this time of year, there are 
many illnesses going around and appreciate that keeping children 
well and healthy during the winter months can be a challenge. 
However, as a school we have a duty of care to inform you of 
concerns regarding your child’s attendance. New legislation in 
place for schools, means that we have a legal obligation to report 
cases of persistent absence from school to the local authority, 
which may result in a fine or meetings with the local authority 
attendance officer.  
 
We guide you to refer to the NHS illness information if you are 
unsure as to whether you should send your child into school or 
speak to a member of the attendance team, who will be more than 
happy to work with you to ensure your child is best supported and 
happily attending school.  
 
Information regarding the school’s attendance procedure is 
attached in the appendix and can be found on the school website.  
 
NHS illness information: 
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Breakfast Club 

 

We are open from 8am! 
 
Come in and join Mrs Jellyfish and Mrs Howard for a tasty breakfast with your friends.  
Breakfast includes a range of food and drink on offer, including special celebration 
days such as ‘Christmas Breakfast’. Children can enjoy activities such as colouring, 
reading and games after breakfast.  
 
For more information, please contact the school office to book your child a place.  

Odd Socks Day 

 

Odd Socks Day 12th November 2024  
  
On the 12th November we are celebrating odd socks day, we are doing this to 
highlight anti-bullying week. So, find your favourite odd socks and wear them with 
pride.  
All you need to do to take part is wear odd socks to your school, it couldn’t be 
simpler! Odd Socks Day will take place in Anti-Bullying Week each year to help raise 
awareness of bullying.  

PTA Cake Sale 
 

 

In order to raise vital funds for our wonderful school, we are going to be introducing 
year group cake sales. Twice within the school year, each year group will 
bake/donate cakes for a Friday cake sale. All proceedings will go towards our PTA. 
You can bake or buy cakes to donate when it is your child’ year group turn.  
Dates are as follows: 
 
Year 2 – Friday 22nd November 2024.  
Year 1 – Friday 6th December 2024.  
EYFS – Friday 7th February 2025.  
Year 2 – Friday 14th March 2025.  
Year 1 – Friday 9th May 2025.  
EYFS – Friday 13th June 2025.  

School Site 

 

Help welcome! 
 
You may have noticed that a few things are a little different at the moment around 
school with regards to the school site. We are currently without a site supervisor 
and staff in school are working hard to ensure maintenance is carried out where we 
can. However, if you can lend a hand with odd jobs such as leaf blowing, weeding or 
gardening around school; we would be very grateful! Thank you! 
 
Please contact the school office if you are keen to help.  

 

Poppies For sale  
 
FHIS will be selling poppies from the school office Monday 4th November – Friday 8th 
November. 
There is a variety of poppy items available. 
We kindly ask that you add a donation to the donation bucket when collecting a 
poppy. 



Important Dates 

 
 

• Stay and read every Friday 8:45am-9am - A chance to read in the 
classroom with your child.  

• Diwali workshop – Monday 4th November – BHS workshop will be at FHIS 
conducting a Diwali workshop, as part of our Religious Education. Please 
consent or decline via Arbor for your child to have their hand or face painted 
using face paint. 

• Bonfire Smart Day – Friday 8th November 

• Odd Socks Day – Tuesday 12th November – Come to school in odd socks for 
anti-bullying week & to celebrate us all being unique  

• Christmas Fayre – Friday 6th December 2pm-4pm 

• Christmas Jumper Day – Thursday 12th December  

• Whole school Christmas nativity dates – W/C Monday 9th December – More 
info to follow 

• Christmas carol singing – W/C Monday 16th December 2024 3pm-3:25pm – 
More info to follow 

• Whole school cinema trip – Thursday 19th December 

• School closes for Christmas break – Friday 20th December   
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 



  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


